
We are saddened to report that the beauty and tranquility of Fishpond Lane
Nature Reserve has once again been disrupted by the improper disposal of
rotten food within the area. This reserve serves as a vital sanctuary for our
local wildlife, and such actions can pose significant harm to the delicate

ecosystem we strive to protect.
We urge our community to treat the nature reserve with care and respect. If
food is not fit for human consumption, it is equally unsuitable for wildlife and
should not be left within the reserve. Dumping food may seem harmless, but

it can attract pests, cause imbalances in the environment, and adversely
affect the health of wildlife.

Thanks to the dedication of our Park Team, the reserve has been cleaned
and restored to ensure the safety and well-being of its inhabitants. However,
we kindly ask all visitors to help us maintain its natural beauty by refraining

from using this precious space as a dumping ground.
Together, we can preserve the wonder of Fishpond Lane Nature Reserve for
generations to come. Let’s continue to cherish and protect this incredible

habitat.
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Protecting Fishpond Lane Nature Reserve

The Park Team has been working
diligently to transform Battlefields

Allotments, conveniently situated off the
A17 near the Quantum Industrial Estate.
Thanks to their hard work, seven plots
are now available for an unbeatable

rental price of just £27.50 per year, with
an additional £27.50 security deposit.

Are you passionate about growing your
own vegetables and fruit? This is your

chance to cultivate your own produce in
a serene and supportive community

environment.

To get started, simply visit the Holbeach
Parish Council website and navigate to
the "Policies" section to download the

Allotment Application Form. Alternatively,
feel free to reach out to us directly at

01406 426739 or email the Clerk at
clerk@holbeachpc.com. We'll be

delighted to guide you through the
application process and answer any

questions you may have

Take advantage of this fantastic
opportunity to embrace healthy living
and enjoy the rewards of homegrown

food. Secure your allotment today!

Important Notice to All Allotment
Holders

We wish to remind all current allotment
holders across our sites that bonfires are
strictly prohibited. Burning on any of our

allotment sites is a breach of your
contract and could result in the

termination of your allotment agreement
if these rules are not adhered to.

To maintain a safe and welcoming
environment for everyone, we kindly ask
you to refrain from any kind of burning

on site.
Thank you for your cooperation in
helping us uphold these important

regulations.

Respect Our Carter's Park Tennis Courts
The community is urged to help preserve the integrity of Carter's Park Tennis

Courts. Recent misuse, including stretching nets, climbing over them, and
leaving litter behind, has caused damage to this cherished facility.

The tennis courts are not designed to endure such activities, and the damage
to the nets can have lasting effects on their usability. We kindly request that

users refrain from these actions to ensure the courts remain in good condition
for everyone to enjoy.

Additionally, football activities are not permitted on the tennis courts. There is
ample space available within Carter's Park dedicated to football, and we
warmly encourage all football enthusiasts to make use of these areas.

Lastly, we ask all visitors to play their part in keeping the courts clean. Please
remove any litter and use the bins provided throughout the park to maintain a

welcoming and enjoyable environment for all.
Together, we can ensure Carter's Park remains a fantastic resource for the

entire community. Thank you for your cooperation!
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